PORTER METROPOLITAN POLICE COMMISSION

Porter Town Hall

Minutes

September 20, 2011

The Porter Police Commission was called to order at 6 p.m. In attendance were Joe Wagner, President; Sandi Snyder, Vice-president; John McCrum, Commissioner; Police Chief Jamie Spanier and Town Liaison Jon Granat.

McCrum made a motion to accept the July 19, 2011 minutes. Snyder seconded. Motion carried. There was no August meeting.

Under Monthly Reports, Spanier stated they had defensive training with Chesterton and will try to have more training with both departments. Officer Cornelison returned from canine school and our dog passed. This is a once-a-year certification.

McCrum asked if call out records could be compared on a quarterly basis. This can be done.

There was no Old Business.

Under New Business, Spanier noted that under rules and regulations there was no difference between competitive and non-competitive promotions. After discussion, all three commissioners agreed they would like to be in on the revision of the rules and regulations. Spanier will give everyone a disk and a printout.

Spanier told the commissioners that the town had hired a website intern and he would like to hire this person, Robert Conrad, to do some work for the department. McCrum made a motion that Robert Conrad be employed by the department as a part-time employee. Snyder seconded. Motion carried.

Liaison Granat had no comments.

McCrum asked if the October 2012 meeting be changed. Spanier will check out availability and e-mail the new date.

Wagner will express sympathy to the Bach family on the loss of their daughter.

Spanier invited the commissioners to the EVO (emergency vehicle operation) training on October 24.

Meeting adjourned 6 p.m.

Respectfully submitted

Rita Newman, secretary

Porter Metropolitan Police Commission Minutes, September 20, 2011 Page Two

Minutes approved this 19th day of October, 2011 Sandi Snyder, Vice-President

Attest Kita Newman